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2. Background 
In line with our Transport Strategy - Move 2038, Northern Beaches Council supports the 
uptake of electric vehicles (EV) and has partnered with Ausgrid and JOLT (a vehicle 
charging network company) to install free, 15-minute public EV charging stations in 
selected locations across the Northern Beaches. Customers can continue to charge 
beyond 15 minutes at $0.40 per kWh thereafter. 

There are currently Electric Vehicle charging station locations in Dee Why, Forestville 
and Freshwater as they met the requirements in the adopted EV Charging Infrastructure 
Plan and were in close proximity to existing Ausgrid infrastructure to supply electricity to 
the EV charging stations. 

To further expand the available EV charging bays, Council proposed three locations 
where existing parking spaces could be converted into EV charging bays. Parking 
restrictions would need to be implemented from the existing 1 hour parking at Winbourne 
Road and 2 hour parking at Lagoon Street Carpark, Lagoon Street, Narrabeen. 

Community consultation was conducted between 28 October 2022 to 27 November 
2022 to gauge the level of support for these proposed changes at each of the following 
locations: 

• Lagoon Street Carpark, Lagoon Street, Narrabeen 

• Ocean Street, Narrabeen 

• Winbourne Road, Brookvale. 

 

3. Engagement objectives 
Community and stakeholder engagement aimed to: 

• build community and stakeholder awareness of participation activities.  

• provide accessible information so community can participate in a meaningful 
way. 

• identify community concerns, local knowledge and values. 

 

4. Engagement approach 
Community and stakeholder engagement for the Electric Vehicle Charging locations was 
conducted from 28 October 2022 to 27 November 2022. 

The engagement was planned, implemented and reported in accordance with Council’s 
Community Engagement Matrix (2017).  

A landing page8 was established on our have your say platform with links to individual 
project pages for each proposed location, where information was provided in an 
accessible and easy to read format.  

The project was primarily promoted through our regular email newsletter (EDM) 
channels.  

 
8 https://yoursay.northernbeaches.nsw.gov.au/electric-vehicle-charging-locations  
 




























